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Mr. Yuri Turovsky, Plant Manager 
Liquid Environmental Solutions of Florida, LLC 
1640 Talleyrand Avenue 
Jacksonville, Florida 32206 
Yuri.turovsky@liquidenviro.com 
 
 
Re: Compliance Assistance Offer 
 Liquid Environmental Solutions of Florida, LLC 
 1640 Talleyrand Avenue 
 EPA/DEP ID: FLD 981 928 484 
 Duval County – Regulated Storage Tanks  
 
Dear Mr. Turovsky, 
 
A review of your facility by the Northeast District storage tank’s section was conducted starting 
on April 18th, 2018.  During this review, potential non-compliance was noted. The purpose of 
this letter is to offer compliance assistance as a means of resolving this matter. 
 
Specifically, potential non-compliance with the requirements of chapter 376, Florida Statutes and 
chapter 62-761.300, Florida Administrative Code was observed.  
 
Based on the Department’s review of the subject facility permits as well as the facility’s file, the 
following items of concern remain: 
 

a. Your facility may have regulated storage tanks per 62-761.300 that are currently not 
registered with the Department.  Please register all regulated tanks through the Electronic 
Self-Service Application Portal (ESSA) http://www.fldepportal.com/go/submit-
registration/ 

b. An initial inspection of the tanks may also be required, please contact Jean Richards 
(below) for scheduling of the inspection.  
 

 
We request you review these specific items of concern noted above and respond in writing 
within 15 days of receipt of this Compliance Assistance Offer. Your written response should 
include one of the following: 
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1. Describe what has been done to resolve the non-compliance issues or provide a schedule 
describing how/when the issues will be addressed.   

2. Provide information that either mitigates the concerns or demonstrates them to be 
invalid, or 

3.   Arrange for one of our inspectors to visit your facility to discuss the items of concern. 
 
It is the Department’s desire that you are able adequately to address the aforementioned issue so 
that this matter can be closed.  Your failure to respond promptly may result in the initiation of 
formal enforcement proceedings.  
 
Please address your response and any regulatory questions to Matt Harris of the Northeast 
District Office at 904-256-1527, or via e-mail at matthew.j.harris@dep.state.fl.us.  To inquire 
about inspection scheduling, or other inspector related questions please contact Jean Richards at 
904-255-7137 or via e-mail at jeanr@coj.net. We look forward to your cooperation with this 
matter.   
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Matt Harris 
Environmental Consultant 
 
 
c: DEP - Matt Harris, Monique Jordan, Pam Fellabaum 
 Jean Richards, COJ EQD - jeanr@coj.net   
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